
Prince Richard - Duke of Gloucester 
Colonel in Chief of the Royal Anglian Regiment 

 
Dear Prince Richard 

 
Lincoln Cathedral 

 
A resident of Huntingdon I have learnt that Oliver Cromwell was responsible for removing the brass 
flooring from Lincoln Cathedral, his reason for doing so I believe being that a fragment of ‘Grail Rock’ is 
buried beneath this magnificent house of God and Tartar Empire.  
 
I wish to invite your viewing of promotional music videos ‘As Surfistas da Roda – Dagon’s Deal’ and ‘Ice 
Maidens of Atlantis – Lincoln Fields’ 
 
Alongside the cave containing ‘The Sword in the Stone’ is a safety deposit box that perhaps contains a 
Crystal Amulet and Identity Medallions of the Prince’s associated with the closing of an entrance to a 
Saxon Kingdom of Middle Earth.  

 
 
Archaeological discoveries proposed dramatization includes featuring the ‘Death of Batraz’ a Siberian 
Shaman and his Horse dying alongside the Ark of the Covenant and riding a Dragon to Middle Earth to 
assist construction of a Silver Castle. 
 
Catherine of Aragon, buried in Peterborough Cathedral, identified herself with the Castille Leon heraldry 
and perhaps on opening this ancient safety deposit box a hidden history of castles and lions will reveal the 
true purpose behind Catherine’s marriage to the house of Tudor. 

 
 
Hollywood cinematic productions have a fine tradition of military units assisting film making and invite 
your consideration as to The Royal Anglian Regiment taking a part in replacing the brass flooring of 
Lincoln Cathedral and receiving possession of a copy of a guide to the Holy Grail’s storage location in the 
Pennine Mountains. 
 
Yours truly and sincerely 
 
Graeme Parker of Huntingdon, 2020 


